
Dads are important. No
one can argue with that.
They comprise 50 percent
of the parenting unit.

Marriage is the biggest
anti-poverty factor that a
child can have on his or her
side. Two incomes, two
homework helpers, two taxi
drivers to
take kids to
Little
League,
two parents
to hug — it
all adds up
to healthier
and happier
children. 

I have a
wonderful
Dad and
have many
fond memo-
ries as a
child and as an adult. My
three children are also
blessed with a loving, car-
ing father who is engaged
in their lives. But what
about children who do not
have a father figure in their
lives?  

United Way is helping
families who do not have a
dad. The Northwest Georgia
Family Crisis Center, a
United Way partner agency,
provides shelter, case man-
agement and life skills
classes for children and
women who are escaping
abuse. Oakhaven, a pro-
gram of the Family Support
Council, a United Way part-
ner agency, provides shelter
and support for teen moms
who have no resources or a
stable home life. The
Family Support Council
also offers a library of
resources for families deal-
ing with stress or learning
to co-parent. Big Brothers
Big Sisters, another United
Way agency, connects chil-
dren, most of whom are
from single-parent homes,
with a mentor.

Friendship House and
the Whitfield County-
Dalton Day Care Center,
both United Way partner
agency child care centers,
support hundreds of single-
parent families in our com-
munity by providing pre-
school and child care on a
sliding pay scale based on
income. Our local Boys and
Girls Club is annually pro-
viding more than 1,300
children and youth with a
safe place to play, learn and
grow at an affordable cost.

How do United Way pro-
grams support dads who are
struggling to become posi-
tive role models for their
children? The Carter Hope
Center is a residential
recovery center which helps
parents battling addiction
get their lives back together.
The RESOLV
(Recognizing, Exposing and
Stopping Our Learned
Violence) project at the
Family Crisis Center
includes a 26-week family
violence intervention pro-
gram for men who are abu-
sive to their partners and a
10-week anger management
course for men and women.  

Maybe the biggest ques-
tion is “What is United Way
doing to make sure the fam-
ily unit is successful from
the beginning?” Family
Frameworks, a new United
Way partner agency, is pro-
viding healthy relationship
classes to youth, young
adults and married couples.
The goal is for individuals
to make smart relationship
choices up front and not
need intervention and sup-
port services later.

The Brookings
Institution says that if we
had the marriage rate today
that we had in 1970 there
would be a 25 percent drop
in poverty. The Heritage
Foundation says that mar-
riage decreases the proba-
bility of a child living in
poverty by 82 percent.

Through our United Way
Volunteer Center, United
Way connects more than
2,000 dads every year with
hands-on service projects.
They show up, roll up their
sleeves, and help others.

Research from the
Journal of Health and
Social Behavior shows that
volunteerism is positively
correlated with being mar-
ried, level of income and
self-esteem. The study goes
on to show that volunteer-
ing also leads to being hap-
pier, and thus better able to
cope with life’s ups and
downs. Many of our United
Way volunteers report that
through giving and volun-
teering they receive much
more in return through the
satisfaction of helping
someone in need. 

Do you have an hour to
spare? In honor of Father’s
Day, think about giving
back. If you are a dad and
want a great bonding expe-
rience with your children,
join United Way this week,
which is the longest (most
daylight) week of the year.
Volunteers are needed to
teach educational activities
to preschool children at the
free summer lunch
sites. United Way’s
AmeriCorps team is work-
ing with Whitfield County
Schools, Readers to Leaders
and the Northwest Georgia
Regional Libraries to organ-
ize the Summer Lunch ‘n
Learn program. All you
have to do is sign up and
show up!

Visit United Way’s web-
site to sign up now. Also,
join us at Southeast
Whitfield High School on
Wednesday from 1 to 3
p.m. for a painting project
at the concession stand. You
can register for both of the
projects on our website,
ourunitedway.org/volunteer.

Remember, the best gifts
a dad can give to a child are
love, quality time and a safe
and stable home environ-
ment. To learn more about
United Way’s work with
families, visit ourunited-
way.org.  

Amanda Burt is the pres-
ident of the United Way of
Northwest Georgia.
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“I’ll tell you why I
don’t vote anymore.
There’s little difference
between both parties today,
and increasingly the deck
is stacked against the poor,
the working class and the
middle class. The act of
voting merely legitimizes
this system. Voting is the
slave’s suggestion box.”

“Friendly reminder to
the Varnell Police
Department: No
parking/fire zone areas
apply to all police cars not
involved in an emergency.

Thank you.”

“To the person who said
silence of liberals on sur-
veillance is stunning.
Please wait, watch and
learn. Unlike conserva-
tives, we don’t carry water
for any unworthy person,
including Obama, when it
comes to basic civil liber-
ties of Americans. Watch
his rating drop and watch
us criticize and hold him
accountable or abandon
him.”

“Thanks to the anony-

mous gentleman for our
Oakwood breakfast on
Wednesday morning. Your
action serves to remind us
that kind people still exist.
May God continue to bless
you and yours.”

“If there ever was a
time it is now for Obama
to send in the drone to
Syria to stop the madness.
There is no need for any
more of our GIs to die for
foreign oil. Amen.”

“I am a liberal and trust
me when I say we want a
functioning
Republican/opposition
party. Not the current
rabid, dysfunctional one,
but one that will focus on
the nation first and policies
for the good of all people.
We are not crazy about
Obama. But what really is
the choice you are giving
us?”

“Have our local
Republicans made up their
minds on whether Obama
is a soft-on-terror-Muslim-

Kenyan or jackbooted Nazi
thug, or in true tea party
fashion believe he is both
at the same time?”

“Obama, Obama,
Obama. I just deleted my
brother off Facebook for
all his negative remarks
about Obama. Wish I could
delete some people off the
Forum.”

“In all honesty, I
believe I would rather take
my chances with ‘terror-
ists’ than I would have a
grossly overbearing gov-
ernment.”

Editor’s note:
Interesting thought.
Those who lost loved
ones on Sept. 11, 2001,
may not agree with you.

“I want Democrats to
give me one single exam-
ple where their current
deficit spending and insur-
mountable national debt
campaign worked in the
history of mankind. Just
one.”

Editor’s note:
Please keep your
comments brief. If

you include a
name, please

spell it.

Phone:
(706) 272-7748

Email:
editorial@daltoncitizen.com

Online:
www.daltonnow.com/comments

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Contacting
Lawmakers

Congress

Sen. Johnny Isakson
131 Russell Senate Office
Building
Washington, DC 20510
(202) 224-3643
email: www.isakson.senate.gov

Sen. Saxby Chambliss
416 Russell Senate Office
Building
Washington, DC 20510
(202) 224-3521
email:
www.chambliss.senate.gov

Rep. Tom Graves
Washington, D.C., office
432 Cannon House Office
Building
Washington, D.C. 20515
Phone: (202) 225-5211
Fax: (202) 225-8272
email:
tomgraves.house.gov/contact

Dalton office
702 S. Thornton Ave.
Dalton, GA 30720
Phone: (706) 226-5320
Fax: (706) 278-0840

General Assembly 

Sen. Charlie Bethel
Suite 324-A, Coverdell
Legislative Office Building
Atlanta, GA 30334
(404) 656-6436
email:
charlie.bethel@senate.ga.gov

Rep. Bruce Broadrick
507-E Coverdell Legislative
Office Building
Atlanta, GA 30334
(404) 656-0202
email:
bruce.broadrick@house.ga.gov

Rep. Tom Dickson
245 State Capitol
Atlanta, GA 30334
(404) 463-2247
email:
tom.dickson@house.ga.gov

Rep. Rick Jasperse
504 Coverdell Legislative Office
Building
Atlanta, GA 30334
(404) 656-0188
email:
rick.jasperse@house.ga.gov

Rep. John Meadows
HM-1 State Capitol
Atlanta, GA 30334
(404) 656-5141
email: john.meadows@
house.ga.gov

Rep. Jay Neal
401 State Capitol
Atlanta, GA 30334
(404) 656-5138
email: jay.neal@house.ga.gov

Whitfield County Board
of Commissioners

Mike Babb, chairman
301 W. Crawford St., Dalton, GA
30720
(706) 275-7500
email: mbabb@whitfieldcounty-
ga.com

Harold Brooker
301 W. Crawford St., Dalton, GA
30720
(706) 275-7500
email: hbrooker@whitfieldcoun-
tyga.com

Lynn Laughter
301 W. Crawford St., Dalton, GA
30720
(706) 275-7500
(706) 459-4247 (cellphone)
email: llaughter@whitfieldcoun-
tyga.com

Gordon Morehouse
301 W. Crawford St., Dalton, GA
30720
(706) 275-7500
email: gmorehouse@whitfield-
countyga.com

Robby Staten
301 W. Crawford St., Dalton, GA
30720
(706) 275-7500
email: rstaten@whitfieldcounty-
ga.com

Murray County Sole
Commissioner

Brittany Pittman
121 N. Fourth Ave., Chatsworth,
GA 30705
(706) 517-1400
email: mcgovt@windstream.net

Dalton City Council
To email council members, visit
www.cityofdalton-ga.gov, click on
government, then city council.

David Pennington, mayor
300 W. Waugh St., Dalton GA

30721
(706) 226-0184, ext. 2332

Gary Crews
300 W. Waugh St., Dalton GA
30721
(706) 581-5744

Dick Lowrey
300 W. Waugh St., Dalton GA
30721
(706) 483-6702

George Sadosuk
300 W. Waugh St., Dalton GA
30721
(706) 264-3963

Denise Wood
300 W. Waugh St., Dalton GA
30721
(706) 280-6779

Whitfield County 
Board of Education

Louis Fordham, chairman
P.O. Box 1287, Dalton, GA
30722-1287
(706) 980-4154
email:
louis_fordham@whitfield.k12.ga.
us

Bill Worley, vice chairman
131 Foothill Drive, Dalton, GA
30720
(706) 217-6723
email: billworley56@yahoo.com

Thomas Barton
3094 Hunter Circle, Dalton GA
30721
(706) 277-3737
email: thomas_barton@whit-
field.k12.ga.us

Rodney Lock
427 Blue Water Way, Dalton, GA
30721
(706) 278-1053
email:
rodney_lock@whitfield.k12.ga.us

Tony Stanley
278 Partridge Way, Tunnel Hill,
GA 30755
(706) 673-7252
email: tony_stanley@whitfield.
k12.ga.us

Dalton Board of Education

Danny Crutchfield, 
chairman
(706) 226-4528
email: danny.crutchfield@dal-
ton.k12.ga.us

Mark Orr, vice chairman
(706) 226-3769
email:
mark.orr@dalton.k12.ga.us

Rick Fromm
(706) 275-6962
email: rick.fromm@
dalton.k12.ga.us

Tulley Johnson
(706) 226-6004
email:
tulley.johnson@dalton.k12.ga.us

Steve Williams
(706) 278-1553
email:
steve.williams@dalton.k12.ga.us

To write a board member, send
letters to the central office at
P.O. Box 1408, 300 W. Waugh
St., Dalton, GA 30722-1408.

Murray County
Board of Education

Frank Adams, District 1
(Ramhurst)
(706) 618-1615
recycle99@msn.com

Sam Bright, District 2
(Bullpen)
54 Bright Road, Chatsworth, GA
30705

Becky Whaley, District 3 (Eton)
P.O. Box 24, Cisco, GA 30708
(706) 328-3628

Greg Shoemaker, District 4
(Northwest)
66 Mount Moriah Road,
Chatsworth, GA 30705
(706) 695-6629

Robbie Moore, District 5 (City)
218 Rollie Ave., Chatsworth, GA
30705
(706) 313-2796

Brenda Sandlin, District 6
(Spring Place)
2739 Tibbs Bridge Road,
Chatsworth, GA 30705
(706) 695-0207 

Jackie Rogers, District 7 (At
Large)
333 Wildwood Drive,
Chatsworth, GA 30705
(706) 695-2668

OUR  VIEW

God took the strength of a mountain,
The majesty of a tree,
The warmth of a summer sun,
The calm of a quiet sea,
The generous soul of nature,
The comforting arm of night,
The wisdom of the ages,
The power of the eagle's flight,
The joy of a morning in spring,
The faith of a mustard seed,
The patience of eternity,
The depth of a family need,
Then God combined these qualities,
When there was nothing more to add,
He knew His masterpiece was complete,
And so,
He called it ... Dad

— Author Unknown

United Way helps dads

And God made Dad

What is next?
I am outraged and very disappointed in the Whitfield

County commissioners who voted 4-0 to change the zoning
from C-1/Neighborhood Commercial to C-2/General
Commercial to allow construction of a Dollar General store on
the corner of Dug Gap Road and Dug Gap Mountain Road.

These commissioners were elected by the residents in hopes
that they would govern in the best interests of said residents.
But in this case they ignored not only the Planning
Commission’s recommendation that the motion be denied, but
also the outpouring of residents against this measure at the
recent open Planning Commission meeting.

Yes, the property currently is an eyesore; obviously the
owner has not been either encouraged or penalized by the
county for the run-down condition of this property, nor has he
taken cue from the other adjacent residential and business
properties (BP/Mapco, Evans Surveyors, Jehovah’s Witnesses,
Grace Presbyterian) that take pride in the appearance and
upkeep of their properties.

So what commercial enterprise is next to be built on Dug
Gap, as this will probably lead to more businesses? And what
happens when semi-trailer truck deliveries are allowed on Dug
Gap? (The residents of the area known as Hickory Hills have
recently been the victims of two semi-trailer trucks stuck in the
subdivision, despite signs warning “No Through Street” and a
sign before crossing the bridge advising no truck traffic.) What
impact will the increased truck deliveries and vehicle traffic
have on the walkers and baby strollers frequenting the side-
walk on Dug Gap? And on the school bus routes and Dug Gap
Elementary School? How will the oil and other waste products
that have been dumped at this site be handled? Is there a plan
for inspection or soil samples to be taken and clean-up?

I seriously doubt that a Dollar General store would be built
in the neighborhoods where the commissioners reside. I think
they failed to consider all the consequences of rezoning and
allowing this commercial enterprise. I think they were swayed
by the landowner and not by the general citizenry of this resi-
dential neighborhood.

I guess the next county election will have different results.
I write this in the hope that others opposed to this rezoning will
voice their opposition.

Marianna Arms
Dalton


